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Serving in
Dear Praying Friends and Family, South AFrica

We have had some great meetings and are s of what God is doing in South Africal

We had a great time with our old friends down in Lyons, GA at the Liberty Baptist Church. God is using
Pastor Michael Plowman and his family in a great way. | went to college with Pastor Plowman a loooong
time ago. He was on fire for the Lord then and he still is today. He is one of the best preachers | know.
We had a great time preaching at their annual men’s outing. They had a skeet shooting contest along with
breakfast and a gospel message. It was set at a beautiful location. It was a privilege to preach to a crowd
of men! The next day | got to preach in Sunday School, Sunday morning, and Sunday night to a full house
in all the services! The church is thriving with young families worshipping the Lord. God is able to build
strong churches still today!!!

Back in South Africa college classes have started back. The classes offered this semester are: Old
Testament History, The Life of David Brainerd, Biblical Youth Work, Pastoral Epistles, Pastoral Theology,
and Biblical Counseling for Women! The students are getting some great instruction from great teachers!
We are so thankful for everyone involved. The college Secretary, Missionary Madison Brown, is also doing
a great job organizing everything and making sure all the teachers and students have what they need to
ensure a successful semester. Pray for our students and teachers to continue strong! Also pray as there
will be a new multi-purpose room built in the back of the property very soon with a gift provided by Bethel
Baptist Church of Richmond Hill, GA!

If you haven’t heard already let me tell you about a tremendous door the Lord has opened for Grace
Baptist Church of Port Elizabeth, South Africa. Our family labored here for a number of years and saw
tremendous fruit. The children my wife taught in Sunday School are now grown and serving the Lord.
God raised up a faithful man in Stefan Ras to pastor the church. Under his shepherding God has blessed
in a mighty way. There are a host of young men called to preach. People are being saved on a regular
basis and following the Lord in baptism so much so that they have filled their small building to the brim.
Now, they have the opportunity to buy the house next door. They need help. We are trying to help them
raise $50,500. This will allow them to expand the seating capacity of sanctuary, remodel the house, and
make a place for the assistant pastor(s) to live. | received an update even this morning of how God is
blessing a this church. Pray this need would be met! If you have seen the news lately on South Africa you
know they need help. The greatest way to help South Africa is by helping a Bible believing church like
Grace to expand for the glory of God!!! Thank you for all your prayers and support! We are thankful for
each of you!
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1Kings 8:60 That all the people of the earth may know that the LORD is God
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